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F.A.O. Simon Dean						7th March 2013
Public Protection and Development Management
Cherwell District Council
Bodicote House
Bodicote
Banbury
Oxfordshire OX15 4AA

Dear Sirs,

Re Town and Country Planning Act 1990
Application no 13/00116/F
Mr and Mrs G Noquet
Retrospective – New roof to barn; 3 No rooflights and door installed to the upper floor
Bishops End, Burdrop, Banbury

The Sibford Ferris Parish Council object to the application by Mr Noquet for retrospective permission in respect of the “Bottle Store”.
This is not the first application for planning permission on the bottle store ancillary to the public house.  This application is one in a long line of applications in relation to the Bishops Blaize public house.
An earlier application for Planning permission on the bottle store was made in 2009.  The Sibford Ferris Parish Council is aware of correspondence on this application and issues raised at that time – in particular the need for a bat survey.  That survey was never undertaken and the application was withdraw.  However, this application and correspondence is evidence the Applicants were fully aware they needed permission to undertake the work for which they now seek permission; it has not been done in ignorance.
It appears to Sibford Ferris Parish Council the applicants have sought to avoid complying with the planning process by proceeding with the work without permission and then asking for it to be granted retrospectively.  The Sibford Ferris Parish Council submit it is unreasonable for the Applicants to seek retrospective permission for a building which they have undertaken work on in full knowledge they are in breach of the law and in so doing have destroyed a bat roost which is subject to legal protection (and possible criminal penalty).
The Sibford Ferris Parish Counci also submit the works carried out at the building are far more than those described on the application as simple external repair of roof and installation of windows.  Substantial work has been carried out (detailed in full by the Bishops Blaize Support Group).  Sibford Gower Parish Council have also submitted evidence to show that the photographs used in the application by the Applicants is inaccurate.
Sibford Ferris Parish Council also wish to point out that this work has been undertaken by the Applicants at a time when they are supposed to be returning the property to a public house in accordance with the planning enquiry held last year.  The bottle store to which this application pertains is part of the public house.
It is the submission of the Sibford Ferris Parish Council this application should be rejected and the owners should be required to return the store to its previous conditions so it can continue to be part of the public house

Yours faithfully,

Joanne Connor
(Chair  Sibford Ferris Parish Council)


